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Action Sheet – 12th December 2005 


	Councillor J. Dawson (Chair)
	
	Councillor R Lightup
	[image: image1.png]

	Councillor K. Garrido
	
	Councillor B. Pennington
	

	Councillor J. Kean
	A
	Councillor J. Pooley
	A

	Councillor D. Jolley
	
	Councillor A. Smyth
	


Present  Apologies received A
Invitees and Officers: Nigel England (Audit Commission) Russell Bernstein and Peter Kidd (Scrutiny Support) Andy Waine, (Audit & Risk Mgt.) Geoff Topping (Finance)

	Item

Responsible Member

Officer
	Discussion


	Action

Required By
	Timescale

	Matters arising from the previous meeting
	As requested Andy Waine presented a flow chart of the Audit report process. 
	
	

	Reports of the Audit Commission 

Presented by Nigel England

	The Audit progress report December 2005 – interim report and key tasks remaining 

	Nigel presented the report up-dating members on the progress of key pieces of work as at the end of November. 

The Audit opinion on the Statement of Accounts was published in October, and an action plan to is currently being agreed with officers to address issues raised, to assist with the 2005/06 final accounts.

The Auditors report on the Best Value Performance Plan published in November, confirmed that it was in accordance with Statutory requirements.

The report outlined the scores for each of the 5 themes that make up the overall score for the Annual Use of Resources Assessment for Salford, which has been assessed as a 3. Nigel was also able to expand on the areas and give examples of the Key Lines of Enquiry. The Comprehensive Performance Assessment (CPA) update will be published, along with the Direction of Travel Statement, on the 15th December.

The Annual Audit & Inspection letter will be available in January rather than December because of the timing of the CPA judgement.

The timings of future reports will be looked at and fed into a work programme for this committee. 
	Nigel England

Scrutiny Support
	Regular reporting item

Regular Item



	Reports of the Strategic Director of Customer & Support Services

	Energy Management Activity September to November 2005.  - presented by Jim Gosney.
	17 energy audits have been conducted; the section is on course to exceed its target for the year. Jim reported that Salford were second to Manchester in securing Climate Change pledges to the Manchester is My Planet website.  A staff competition was held in support of this initiative as well as an energy art competition for schools.

Members asked if a message could be displayed on PC screens to remind staff to switch off monitors when shutting down PC’s. This will be looked into although there are already regular reminders and a possibility of sticky notes to assist in this.

Members also wondered if the business case for converting the vehicle fleet to LPG or other more sustainable fuels could be revisited in the light of changing market conditions. This will be passed on to Environmental, Housing and Planning Scrutiny committee.
	Jim Gosney

Jim Gosney

Scrutiny Support
	Regular reporting item

Done

	Internal Audit Plan progress report 2005/06
	This report detailed progress against the Internal Audit Plan. Having completed 66% of the overall planned output for the year, including 79% of its internal commitments. Despite being slightly under its full establishment, It is anticipated that the unit will meet its planned commitments at the end of the year. 
	Andy Waine
	Regular reporting Item

	Internal Audit Charter and Mission Statement
	There is a statutory requirement for Salford to have an up to date Audit Charter (AC) and Mission Statement (MS). This report presented the revised AC and MS for formal adoption, as recommended by the Review of Internal Audit. They will both be presented to this committee annually to ensure they are relevant and up to date.

Members confirmed approval and the AC will be signed off by the Chair.
	Don Simpson

Councillor Dawson
	Annual Reporting Item

December

	Risk Management (RM) Update - presented by Julie Flanagan
	This report updated members as to the latest developments in RM, as it becomes increasingly embedded into the City Councils culture. A framework showing the role of the Corporate Risk Management Group (CRMG) was discussed and amended to incorporate the role of Scrutiny. Local and cross cutting risk registers have been established and are regularly reviewed by Strategic Directors and the CRMG. Training has progressed across senior management teams, and down to operational staff in Environmental Services. The Performance Management Framework is almost ready to fully incorporate risks identified in the risk registers; this should be ready for use in January 2006. Alternative methods of training in RM are being investigated.
	Julie Flanagan
	Regular reporting Item

	Audit Activity - Reports issued 

Sept. –Nov. 2005 presented by Andy Waine and Peter Paddon
	There were several summary reports to consider, some of which require further actions to secure improvements.

The summary report on the Corporate Complaints Procedure was referred to Customer & Support Services Scrutiny Committee for further consideration.

The Post Implementation Review (PIR) of the COTAG system revealed only a limited take up of recommendations, however the Deputy Director of Customer & Support Services has been appointed to ensure recommended controls are adopted.

A PIR of ICT Services also showed a failure to implement agreed recommendations actions have been put in place to ensure they are met by the financial year-end. 
	Andy Waine

Scrutiny Support


	Regular reporting item

Done




	Part 2 Items – Exclusion of the Public

	National Fraud Initiative Update - presented by Julie Flanagan 
	The results of the Audit Commission coordinated, data matching exercise, which is carried out every two years, were shared with Members. A valuable means of identifying potential fraud cases using benefits, payroll, rents and pensions data, among others revealed a lower number of cases than previously indicated. Potential cases have been or are in the process of being investigated.
	Julie Flanagan
	Reported every two years

	Revision to Anti-Fraud and Anti-Corruption Strategy - presented by Julie Flanagan
	This report sought Members approval to revisions of the Strategy. The Strategy has been updated to strengthen the commitment to confidentiality and has widened the anticipated audience to include members of the public and contractors dealing with the City Council. 

Members fully supported the revisions and underlined their commitment to regularly review the strategy to ensure it remains both current and appropriate. 
	Julie Flanagan
	Regular reporting item

	Completed Investigations - presented by Julie Flanagan
	The Committee considered the completed investigations and reflected that the decline in the number of cases and the degree of severity is indicative of the excellent progress made by the Unit and improvement in the Anti Fraud and Anti-Corruption Strategy over recent years.
	Julie Flanagan
	Regular reporting item


The next meeting will take place on the 27th March at 9.30

	Chair
	Councillor J Dawson
	0161 793 5014

	Assistant Director (Scrutiny Support)
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Peter Kidd
	0161 793 3322


Please note:  Due to the timetable associated with the revised timetable for the production of the Statement of Internal Control (SIC) a further, special meeting may be arranged before the 8th May to secure the approval of this Committee.
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